
SAINT JOSEPH PARISH 
Celebrating 175 Years! 

 

6833 Four Mile Road 

Camp Springs, KY 41059 
 

Telephone: (859) 635-2491 

Email: parishoffice@stjosephcampsprings.org 

Website: http://www.stjosephcampsprings.org 
 

Twenty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time 

August 21, 2022 
          

Mass Schedule 

Sunday Mass: 5 PM (Saturday), 8 AM, and 10 AM  

Daily Mass: 8 AM Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, 

Friday; 7 PM Wednesday  

Holy Day of Obligation Mass: See bulletin  

 

Eucharistic Adoration begins at 6 PM on 

Wednesdays and concludes with Benediction at 

6:50 PM. 

 

Confession Schedule 

Sunday 7:45 AM and 9:45 AM  

Wednesday 6:00-6:45 PM  

Saturday 4:30 PM 

 

Mass Intentions 

 

20-Sat., 5 PM Jan Schabell 

21-Sun., 8 AM Florence Chalk 

21-Sun., 10 AM People of the Parish 

22-Mon., 8 AM Sr. Mary Kevan Siebert 

23-Tues., 8 AM Don & Milly Whitford 

24-Wed., 7 PM William & Stella Franzen 

25-Thurs., 8 AM Jim Ritter 

26-Fri., 8 AM Trudy Montgomery 

27-Sat., 5 PM Charles & JoAnn King 

28-Sun., 8 AM Joseph & Victoria Heeb 

28-Sun., 10 AM People of the Parish 

To schedule a Mass intention for a person, living or 

deceased, or for some other particular intention, 

contact the parish office. 

 

 

 

 

Administration and Staff 

 

Pastor 

Very Rev. Ryan L. Stenger, J.C.L., J.V. 

Parish Office: (859) 635-2491 

Tribunal Office: (859) 392-1500 

Email: rstenger@stjosephcampsprings.org 

 

Mrs. Lauren Ritter, secretary 

parishoffice@stjosephcampsprings.org 

 

Mrs. Rebecca Wells, director of music ministry 

musicwell007@gmail.com 

 

Mrs. April Kreidenweis, Pre-K director 

akreidenweis@saint-joseph-school.org 

 

Mrs. Lisa Roetting, Pre-K assistant director 

lroetting@saint-joseph-school.org 

 

Parish Office Hours 

Monday and Tuesday 

8:00 AM – 3:00 PM 

 

Sunday Collection 

 

08-14-2022 $3,899.25 

 

Upcoming Events 

Aug. 27/28  Domestic Needs Collection 

Sept. 4 Coffee and Doughnuts after 8 and 10 

a.m. Masses 

Sept. 5 Labor Day – Mass at 9 a.m. 

 



Parish News 

In the Gospel reading this Sunday, someone asks the 

Lord about how many people will be saved.  Christ 

responds by saying, “Strive to enter through the 

narrow gate.”  He warns us against the sin of 

presumption, which is a rash expectation of 

salvation.  According to the Catechism, “Either man 

presumes upon his own capacities (hoping to be able 

to save himself without help from on high), or he 

presumes upon God's almighty power or His mercy 

(hoping to obtain His forgiveness without conversion 

and glory without merit)” (CCC 2092).  We know the 

greatness of God’s mercy and grace, but we have to 

remember also the need for our openness to Him and 

for our cooperation with His work in our lives.  In 

other words, we should take nothing for granted 

when it comes to our spiritual lives.  There is no room 

in our relationship with God for complacency.  As 

the Lord says, the gate is narrow and we tend to carry 

so many things through life that make it hard to enter, 

but if we strive to follow Christ and to carry His 

Cross, then we know that His grace will open the 

door for us.  So, trusting in that grace, let’s not 

withhold our effort in following Jesus, but instead 

invest ourselves wholeheartedly in running the race 

with Him, so that we might share His crown of 

victory. 

 

Fr. Stenger 

 

Church Cleaning  

Team Three: August 29 – September 11 

Team One: September 12 – September 25 

Team Two: September 26 – October 9 

 

Virtus: The August bulletin was posted on August 

7th and is due September 6th. 

 

Pray for Those Who Protect Us 

PFC Jared Allender, Staff Sgt. Dave Evans, E5 Staff 

Sgt. Nicholas Glossner, SRA Emily Wagner, Staff 

Sgt. Nicholas Wagner, I CL Petty Officer T.J. 

Waters.  Please pray for those who put themselves in 

harm’s way each day to protect us, including armed 

service personnel, police, and firefighters. 

 

Pray for the Sick and Homebound 

Chris Arlinghaus, Janet Arlinghaus, Brooke 

Barganier, Kim Brun, Bo Clark, Roy Carl, Doug and 

Ella Carmack, Judy Dornbusch, Kent Enzweiler, 

Jose Flores, Henry Glossner, Billy Guthier, Melrose 

Guthier, Blake Hegner, Nathan Hessman, Chandra 

Huff, Jimmy Jones, Shailynn Jones, Flo 

Kaffenberger, Garry Kaffenberger, Mary 

Kettenacker, Bernie Kohls, Kelli Kramer, Ken 

Kramer, Ed Kremer, Jim Kremer, Iva Leick, Dick 

Mader, Wilma Maschinot, John Muench, Kairi 

Marie Mullins, Dominic Ramler, April Schack, 

Eddie Schack, Dan Schalk, Casen Schrock, Jill 

Shaner, Vicki Steffen, Ella Stieby, Shirley Studer, 

Steve Tischner, Pauline Wade, Joe Whitford, 

Candice Yelton 

 

Save the Dates 

Please save the dates and stay tuned for more 

information regarding the following upcoming 

events: 

 

• Annual Chili Cook-off: Sat. 9/17 at 6 p.m. 

• Oktoberfish: Fri. 10/7, 10/14, and 10/21 from 

4:00 to 7:30 p.m. 

 

Join Our Music Ministry! 

If you love to sing, we need your talents! Becoming 

involved in the Music Ministry is a great way to 

support our parish, create new friendships, and give 

your talents to the Lord at Mass. We are always 

looking for singers, whether you have formal 

training or not. So please get in touch for more 

information! 

 

Several people have expressed interest in re-forming 

a choir to sing at Mass occasionally. We already have 

parishioners at every age who want to get started. We 

need to decide on the best schedule to meet and 

rehearse, and create the “roster” / contact information 

list.  If you’re interested, contact Rebecca Wells via 

email and leave your phone number for information. 

musicwell007@gmail.com (also on the front of the 

bulletin).  NO EXPERIENCE needed! 

 

 



New Parishioners? 

Are you new to the parish?  Or have you been here 

for a while, but never got around to registering?  

Consider filling out one of the registration forms in 

the vestibule of the church, so that we have your 

contact information and that you receive offertory 

envelopes for tracking your contributions.  Please 

contact the parish office if you have any questions! 

 

Mass Intentions for 2023 

The parish office is now accepting Mass intention 

requests for 2023. If you would like to schedule a 

mass intention for a person, living or deceased, or for 

some other intention, please contact the parish office. 

 

Faith Enrichment Group 

The Faith Enrichment group will open its Fall session 

on Wednesday evening, September 14th, after the 

7:00 p.m. Mass, and on Thursday morning, 

September 15, following the 8:00 a.m. Mass. We will 

meet in the school office to watch a video from 

FORMED about St. Mother Teresa of Calcutta. 

Light refreshments will be served.  All are welcome. 

 

Sewing Seeds: Sewing Group 

The next workday for the Sewing Seeds group will 

be Wednesday, September 21st from 9:30 to 11:30 

a.m. in the school cafeteria. CareNet has requested 

more receiving blankets and simple tote bags.  If you 

don’t sew, but would like to help, we can always use 

people to cut, pin, and iron. Join us if you can. 

 

Pre-K Aides & Substitutes Needed 

St. Joseph Camp Springs Pre-Kindergarten is 

looking for teacher’s aides and part-time substitutes 

for the 2022-2023 school year.  We are looking for 

energetic people who have a love for working with 

children.  The ideal candidates will be self-motivated 

and flexible. Interested candidates should send a 

cover letter and resume with references to Lisa 

Roetting at LRoetting@Saint-Joseph-School.org 

 

 

 

 

 

Domestic Needs Collection 

Next weekend, the Domestic Needs Collection, one 

of our Diocesan Special Combined Collections, will 

be conducted in every parish and mission throughout 

our 14 counties. Catholic Campaign for Human 

Development funds programs in the communities 

across the United States by giving a hand up, rather 

than a handout. The Catholic Home Mission Appeal 

gives grant money to dioceses in the United States 

who struggle to meet basic pastoral needs. Catholic 

Communication Campaign provides grants to 

Catholic organizations that help spread the Good 

News through social networking sites, podcasts, 

television, radio, and print media. The Black and 

Indian Mission Appeal helps to maintain a Catholic 

presence within our black faith communities. The 

Catholic University of America and our own local 

institution, Thomas More University, help to bring 

success and experience while educating students in 

the spirit of faith. Please give to support these very 

important collections and help to Strengthen Your 

Church at Home. 

 

FORMED 

Our parish has a subscription to FORMED, an online 

platform for Catholic media, including video series, 

movies, audiobooks, e-books, podcasts, and even 

cartoons for kids!  You can access FORMED for free 

on your computer, your smartphone or tablet, and on 

your TV using a Roku or Apple TV. Just get on your 

computer and go to www.formed.org, then click 

“sign up,” and enter our parish’s zip code (41059) 

and your name and email address. This resource is a 

great opportunity for us to deepen our knowledge and 

understanding of our rich Catholic faith. 

 

2022 DPAA Update 

So far, our parish has raised $48,080.00 for the 2022 

Diocesan Parish Annual Appeal.  This puts us over 

our goal of $37,200.  Thank you for your incredibly 

generous response to this year’s appeal!  If you 

haven’t had a chance yet to make your gift or if you 

find yourself in a position to give more, there are 

DPAA envelopes in the vestibule of the church and a 

link for online giving on our parish website.  

Remember: 100% of the funds donated to the DPAA 

mailto:LRoetting@Saint-Joseph-School.org
http://www.formed/


over our goal will be returned to the parish for us to 

put towards repairs to our parking lot and driveways. 

 

Looking Back at Over 175 Years! 

To commemorate over 175 years of being a parish, 

we will continue the weekly column from Chuck 

Taylor to “look back” at the rich history of our 

church community.  

1917: Laura Amffer died at age 29 from childbirth 

complications. 

1923: Mathilda Kremer, daughter of William Kremer 

and Philomenia Gunkel, was baptized. Godparents- 

Jacob Gunkel and Caroline Gunkel 

1924: Elmer Reitman, son of Nicolaus Reitman and 

Mary Schuchter, was baptized. Godparents- Jacob 

Lutz and Mary Reitman 

1929: Joseph Gunkel died at age 67 from cancer 

1954: Ernest Pretot and Loretta Kramer were 

married. Witnesses- Ernest G. Pretot and Catherine 

Kramer 

1993 First Communion Class 

Rebecca Cryer, Malisa Enzweiler, Donald Evans, 

Thomas Overstreet, Michael Singleton 

 

2006 Confirmation Class 

Kurt Bach, Andrew Bezold, Christopher Bowman, 

Charles DeMoss, Clayton Elam, Kassandra 

Gillespie, Kelsey Harrington, Marie Heeb, Emily 

Hegner, Barrett Kues, Elijah Meyer, Christopher 

O’Leary, Zachary Roetting, Katti Roth, Kyle 

Schack, Jamie See, Ashley Seibert, Justin Studer, 

Maria Vogel 

 

Bishop Brossart High School News 

Friday Morning Mass 

All are welcome to come and celebrate morning 

Mass on Friday, September 2nd at 6:45 a.m. in the 

St. Francis of Assisi Chapel at Bishop Brossart 

High School. 

 

2022 BBHS Fall Alumni Nights 

August 22nd – Girls Soccer vs. GRC at 7:30 p.m. 

August 26th – Football vs. Newport at 7:00 p.m. 

September 6th – Boys Soccer vs. Walton Verona at 

7:30 p.m. 

 

BBHS Art Gallery - Featuring the Art of Keith 

Neltner 

Please come and celebrate the artwork of Keith 

Neltner in the Bishop Brossart High School Art 

Gallery. Keith's artwork will be on display on 

Sundays only, starting Sunday, August 7th - August 

28th from noon to 4 p.m. Appointments for Mon.-

Sat. can be made by calling (859) 630-2874.  

 

BBHS Annual Emerald Gala – Save the Date 

The 20th Annual Bishop Brossart Annual Emerald 

Gala will be held on Saturday, November 12th in the 

Seither Sports Center from 7 p.m. to 12 a.m.  The 

night will feature live music from Stranger and food 

will be provided by Brick’s Catering. For 

information, please visit our event page at 

BBHSGala2022.GiveSmart.com or email 

gala@bishopbrossart.org. 

 

Other News 

Sts. Peter and Paul Homecoming Picnic 

When: Saturday, August 27, 2022 

Where: Hickory Grove Picnic Grounds, 2780 

Wagoner Rd. California, KY 41007  

Chicken & Roast Beef Dinners will be served from 

2:00 to 7:00 p.m. 

Games -- Social -- Arts & Crafts -- Country Music 

Serra Club Golf Outing 

The 2022 Serra Club Golf Outing is scheduled for 

Thursday, September 22, at Twin Oaks Golf Club in 

Latonia.  A shotgun start is scheduled for 9:00 a.m. 

and the cost to play is $100 per golfer (this price 

includes 18 holes of golf with cart, lunch buffet, on-

course refreshments, and door prizes).  For more 

information, please contact Serran Mike Murray at 

(859) 630-4228. 

 


